Terrington Parish Council

Minutes of an extraordinary meeting of the Parish Council held on Tuesday 17 December 2024 at 7:00 pm in Terrington Village Hall.

Before the meeting commenced, the Chairman invited members of the public to raise any issues they wanted to draw to the Councils attention. The applicants who had submitted the planning application (item 4), presented Councillors with a set of detailed planning documents and provided a full explanation of the purpose, design and location of the proposed extension.

1. Attendance

Present: Cllr Winning (Chairman), Cllr Barber, Cllr Barlow, Cllr Kendrick, Cllr Lewis,

Kerr Wilson (Parish Clerk) and 3 members of the public.

Apologies: Cllr Challoner Walker (accepted by Council)

2. Declarations of interest None

3. To confirm the minutes of

Terrington Parish Council meeting held on Monday 11 November 2024.

The minutes of the Council meeting held on Monday 11 November 2024 were approved as a true and accurate record.

Proposed Cllr Winning

Seconded Cllr Barber

4. To consider - Planning Application ZE24/08141/HOUSE, Lavender Fields, Main Street Terrington YO60 6QB

The planning application is described as a reconfiguration of the existing bungalow. Following the demolition of the existing garage, shed and greenhouse, to include the erection of a first-floor rear dormer, car port and single storey side extension,

Councillors examined the plans provided by the applicants and had an extensive discussion on the size and location of the proposed extension.

The Chairman then invited Councillors to indicate if they wished to object to the application or submit observations.

Councillors decided, by a majority decision, to raise no objection to the above planning application.

The Clerk was instructed to inform North Yorkshire Planning of the Council's decision

| 5. | To consider a request to North Yorkshire highways for a white centre |
|----|--|
| | warning line on the bend at the western entrance to Terrington. |

The Chairman mentioned that he had received complaints about road traffic vehicles cutting the corner in Main Street at the junction of New Road and North Back Lane, potentially causing a serious accident. Councillors agreed with the suggestion that Highways should be asked to consider painting centre hazard warning lines to encourage drivers to keep left on the bend.

Cllr Winning agreed to get in touch with North Yorkshire Highways.

| The meeting closed at 19.40 h | 1 |
|-------------------------------|--|
| | |
| Signed | Cllr Bill Winning (Chairman Terrington Parish Council) |
| | |
| Date | |